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(End of clause) 

3452.208–71 Printing. 
As prescribed in 3408.870, insert the 

following clause in all solicitations and 
contracts other than purchase orders: 

PRINTING (MAR 2011) 

Unless otherwise specified in this contract, 
the contractor shall not engage in, nor sub-
contract for, any printing (as that term is 
defined in Title I of the Government Print-
ing and Binding Regulations in effect on the 
effective date of this contract) in connection 
with the performance of work under this 
contract; except that performance involving 
the duplication of fewer than 5,000 units of 
any one page, or fewer than 25,000 units in 
the aggregate of multiple pages, shall not be 
deemed to be printing. A unit is defined as 
one side of one sheet, one color only (with 
black counting as a color), with a maximum 
image size of 103⁄4 by 141⁄4 inches on a max-
imum paper size of 11 by 17 inches. Examples 
of counting the number of units: black plus 
one additional color on one side of one page 
counts as two units. Three colors (including 
black) on two sides of one page count as six 
units. 

(End of clause) 

3452.208–72 Paperwork Reduction Act. 
As prescribed in 3408.871, insert the 

following clause in all relevant solici-
tations and contracts: 

PAPERWORK REDUCTION ACT (MAR 2011) 

(a) The Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
applies to contractors that collect informa-
tion for use or disclosure by the Federal gov-
ernment. If the contractor will collect infor-
mation requiring answers to identical ques-
tions from 10 or more people, no plan, ques-
tionnaire, interview guide, or other similar 
device for collecting information may be 
used without first obtaining clearance from 
the Chief Acquisition Officer (CAO) or the 
CAO’s designee within the Department of 
Education (ED) and the Office of Manage-
ment and Budget (OMB). Contractors and 
Contracting Officers’ Representatives shall 
be guided by the provisions of 5 CFR part 
1320, Controlling Paperwork Burdens on the 
Public, and should seek the advice of the De-
partment’s Paperwork Clearance Officer to 
determine the procedures for acquiring CAO 
and OMB clearance. 

(b) The contractor shall obtain the re-
quired clearances through the Contracting 
Officer’s Representative before expending 
any funds or making public contacts for the 
collection of information described in para-
graph (a) of this clause. The authority to ex-
pend funds and proceed with the collection 

shall be in writing by the contracting officer. 
The contractor must plan at least 120 days 
for CAO and OMB clearance. Excessive delay 
caused by the Government that arises out of 
causes beyond the control and without the 
fault or negligence of the contractor will be 
considered in accordance with the Excusable 
Delays or Default clause of this contract. 

(End of clause) 

3452.209–70 Conflict of interest certifi-
cation. 

As prescribed in 3409.507–1, insert the 
following provision in all solicitations 
anticipated to result in contract ac-
tions for services above the simplified 
acquisition threshold: 

CONFLICT OF INTEREST CERTIFICATION (MAR 
2011) 

(a)(1) The contractor, subcontractor, em-
ployee, or consultant, by signing the form in 
this clause, certifies that, to the best of its 
knowledge and belief, there are no relevant 
facts or circumstances that could give rise to 
an organizational or personal conflict of in-
terest, (see FAR Subpart 9.5 for organiza-
tional conflicts of interest) (or apparent con-
flict of interest), for the organization or any 
of its staff, and that the contractor, subcon-
tractor, employee, or consultant has dis-
closed all such relevant information if such a 
conflict of interest appears to exist to a rea-
sonable person with knowledge of the rel-
evant facts (or if such a person would ques-
tion the impartiality of the contractor, sub-
contractor, employee, or consultant). Con-
flicts may arise in the following situations: 

(i) Unequal access to information. A poten-
tial contractor, subcontractor, employee, or 
consultant has access to non-public informa-
tion through its performance on a govern-
ment contract. 

(ii) Biased ground rules. A potential con-
tractor, subcontractor, employee, or consult-
ant has worked, in one government contract, 
or program, on the basic structure or ground 
rules of another government contract. 

(iii) Impaired objectivity. A potential con-
tractor, subcontractor, employee, or consult-
ant, or member of their immediate family 
(spouse, parent, or child) has financial or 
other interests that would impair, or give 
the appearance of impairing, impartial judg-
ment in the evaluation of government pro-
grams, in offering advice or recommenda-
tions to the government, or in providing 
technical assistance or other services to re-
cipients of Federal funds as part of its con-
tractual responsibility. ‘‘Impaired objec-
tivity’’ includes but is not limited to the fol-
lowing situations that would cause a reason-
able person with knowledge of the relevant 
facts to question a person’s objectivity: 
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(A) Financial interests or reasonably fore-
seeable financial interests in or in connec-
tion with products, property, or services that 
may be purchased by an educational agency, 
a person, organization, or institution in the 
course of implementing any program admin-
istered by the Department; 

(B) Significant connections to teaching 
methodologies or approaches that might re-
quire or encourage the use of specific prod-
ucts, property, or services; or 

(C) Significant identification with peda-
gogical or philosophical viewpoints that 
might require or encourage the use of a spe-
cific curriculum, specific products, property, 
or services. 

(2) Offerors must provide the disclosure de-
scribed above on any actual or potential con-
flict of interest (or apparent conflict of in-
terest) regardless of their opinion that such 
a conflict or potential conflict (or apparent 
conflict of interest) would not impair their 
objectivity. 

(3) In a case in which an actual or poten-
tial conflict (or apparent conflict of interest) 
is disclosed, the Department will take appro-
priate actions to eliminate or address the ac-
tual or potential conflict, including but not 
limited to mitigating or neutralizing the 
conflict, when appropriate, through such 
means as ensuring a balance of views, disclo-
sure with the appropriate disclaimers, or by 
restricting or modifying the work to be per-
formed to avoid or reduce the conflict. In 
this clause, the term ‘‘potential conflict’’ 
means reasonably foreseeable conflict of in-
terest. 

(b) The contractor, subcontractor, em-
ployee, or consultant agrees that if ‘‘im-
paired objectivity’’, or an actual or potential 
conflict of interest (or apparent conflict of 
interest) is discovered after the award is 
made, it will make a full disclosure in writ-
ing to the contracting officer. This disclo-
sure shall include a description of actions 
that the contractor has taken or proposes to 
take to avoid, mitigate, or neutralize the ac-
tual or potential conflict (or apparent con-
flict of interest). 

(c) Remedies. The Government may termi-
nate this contract for convenience, in whole 
or in part, if it deems such termination nec-
essary to avoid the appearance of a conflict 
of interest. If the contractor was aware of a 
potential conflict of interest prior to award 
or discovered an actual or potential conflict 
after award and did not disclose or misrepre-
sented relevant information to the con-
tracting officer, the Government may termi-
nate the contract for default, or pursue such 
other remedies as may be permitted by law 
or this contract. These remedies include im-
prisonment for up to five years for violation 
of 18 U.S.C. 1001 and fines of up to $5000 for 
violation of 31 U.S.C. 3802. Further remedies 
include suspension or debarment from con-
tracting with the Federal government. The 

contractor may also be required to reim-
burse the Department for costs the Depart-
ment incurs arising from activities related 
to conflicts of interest. An example of such 
costs would be those incurred in processing 
Freedom of Information Act requests related 
to a conflict of interest. 

(d) In cases where remedies short of termi-
nation have been applied, the contractor, 
subcontractor, employee, or consultant 
agrees to eliminate the organizational con-
flict of interest, or mitigate it to the satis-
faction of the contracting officer. 

(e) The contractor further agrees to insert 
in any subcontract or consultant agreement 
hereunder, provisions that conform substan-
tially to the language of this clause, includ-
ing specific mention of potential remedies 
and this paragraph (e). 

(f) Conflict of Interest Certification. 
The offeror, [insert name of offeror], here-

by certifies that, to the best of its knowledge 
and belief, there are no present or currently 
planned interests (financial, contractual, or-
ganizational, or otherwise) relating to the 
work to be performed under the contract or 
task order resulting from Request for Pro-
posal No. [insert number] that would create 
any actual or potential conflict of interest 
(or apparent conflicts of interest) (including 
conflicts of interest for immediate family 
members: spouses, parents, children) that 
would impinge on its ability to render impar-
tial, technically sound, and objective assist-
ance or advice or result in it being given an 
unfair competitive advantage. In this clause, 
the term ‘‘potential conflict’’ means reason-
ably foreseeable conflict of interest. The of-
feror further certifies that it has and will 
continue to exercise due diligence in identi-
fying and removing or mitigating, to the 
Government’s satisfaction, such conflict of 
interest (or apparent conflict of interest). 

Offeror’s Name lllllllllllllll

RFP/Contract No. llllllllllllll

Signature llllllllllllllllll

Title lllllllllllllllllllll

Date lllllllllllllllllllll

(End of clause) 

3452.209–71 Conflict of interest. 
As prescribed in 3409.507–2, insert the 

following clause in all contracts for 
services above the simplified acquisi-
tion threshold: 

CONFLICT OF INTEREST (MAR 2011) 

(a)(1) The contractor, subcontractor, em-
ployee, or consultant, has certified that, to 
the best of its knowledge and belief, there 
are no relevant facts or circumstances that 
could give rise to an organizational or per-
sonal conflict of interest (see FAR Subpart 
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